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	To: 
PGD’s/ Deputy Directors 
Governors/ PPE Hub SPOCS
       
	

	10th  October  2022
	

	
	


Re: Regional Covid-19 PPE Hub Decommission and Formal Closure 
Introduction 

In February 2022, the Prison Recovery Board (PRB) approved a gradual transition towards BAU which would see prisons become responsible for the management of COVID PPE and Regional PPE Hubs prepare to close.

Transition changes
During the transition period the Regional PPE Hubs have worked closely with prisons to ensure a minimum 14-day PPE stock contingency is in place within all prisons. 
PPE stock within the Regional PPE Hubs has been gradually depleted and where appropriate arrangements put in place to return surplus slow-moving stock to Branston. Prisons have taken responsible for the oversight and management of COVID PPE stock within their prison and for ordering stock directly from Branston via iProc to maintain their PPE stock levels. HoBA’s have been leading on this work in prisons.
Branston will continue to deliver these orders directly to prisons as part of BAU scheduled national distribution of stock until the end of March 2023 when future supplies of these products will revert back to being ordered via the BAU commercial system.
The PRB board agreed in principle to the formal closure of PPE hubs on 23rd August 2022, however we were not at liberty to action the formal closure until assurances provided to the board were in place. These have now been received. 
Redistribution of Regional PPE Hub buffer stocks of Battery Powered RPE to alternative prison locations has been actioned where required, in preparation for the closure of the Regional hubs. 

Regional PPE Hubs have actioned the return of surplus stock to Branston or have distributed it to prisons in their region. 
Formal closure of Hubs 

We are now in a position to formally stand down the Regional PPE Hubs and the PPE hub SPOC role. In the unlikely event of a new pandemic the whole principle may be reintroduced to best manage PPE across the service. 
Prison and Regional PPE hub stock trackers have been used to provide a baseline of PPE stock held. Prison and Regional PPE Hub stock trackers will no longer be required. Future COVID PPE stock demand modelling used for forecasting national PPE orders will continue using only Branston stock data. 
The Head of Business Assurance (HoBA) as lead point of contact for each prison will continue to be responsible for ensuring the effective management of Covid-19 PPE and hygiene products in their establishment including:

· Ensuring Stores staff monitor Covid-19 stock levels and rotation of stock.

· Ensuring that PPE orders are placed by the Business Hub to replenish and maintain prison Covid-19 PPE stock levels

· Maintaining a minimum contingency stock of 14 days Covid-19 PPE & hygiene products

I would like to take the opportunity to thank everyone for their hard work and support, which has been invaluable in ensuring the provision of essential PPE to prisons and front line staff during the pandemic. The fantastic response from the operational line, to ensure that the HMPPS PPE Hubs functioned effectively, undoubtedly contributed to protecting staff, prisoners and visitors from the impact of covid-19.   
Should you have any queries related to the information in this letter please email the National H&S FMB:

Health-Safety.national@justice.gov.uk
Kathryn Ball

Head of Health, Safety and Fire, HMPPS
Operational Services

Central Operational Services 


